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Signs of Life
BY PASTOR KOEPSELL

“I will give them a heart to know Me, for I am the Lord; and they will be My people, and I
will be their God, for they will return to Me with their whole heart.” -Jeremiah 24:7

Greetings people of the Good Shepherd! Another addition of the Parish Pulse just for you!

It's summer, my favorite time of the year as many of you know. And | am currently writing this on my phone, while I'm
vacationing in the north woods...because | failed to do it before | left! | have a deadline to meet, and I'm going to try.

So, since this newsletter is called The Parish Pulse, | thought | would look up what the Bible has to say about the word "pulse..."
Well, the Bible has nothing to say about the word, "pulse" as we know it! We know "pulse" as a vital sign of life. Medicine past
and present has measured the rhythmic pulsation that can be felt at various points on the body for signs of illness, love and
stress. From birth to death, your pulse confirms that you're alive.

The Bible refers to the word "pulse" three times in the Old Testament (1 Samuel, Daniel...and maybe Lamentations) and
always refers to beans, or legumes, or some kind of edible, smashed, beaten up, veggie food...The Hebrew word for pulse is
Zeroa; something sown, a vegetable (as food). So, so much for my word play with the pulse!

Anyway, back to our understanding of "pulse" and what's going on in our Parish. Vacation Bible school happened which
elevated the pulse of some kids and, I'm sure, our many volunteers and teachers. Outdoor worship and a picnic, along with
some games and competition is a good way to raise the pulse. Seeing a nice crew of people from all over the country at church
during EAA week in Oshkosh raised my pulse a bit. Seeing a full church on Sunday mornings in the middle of summer should
raise your pulse. The excitement of things on the horizon with our youth group & strategic planning committee maybe raises
your pulse. The fellowship, the comradery, and the friendships being forged at church raises my pulse a little. All good things,
and good for the heart.

While I am on vacation, trying to keep my pulse rate very slow and steady, | am excited about the things that are in store for us
at Good Shepherd. What a great place to belong!

The bread we break together may not be the legumes and smashed beans Scripture speaks of regarding "pulse" but it's even
better...it does, as our understanding of the word denotes, remind us we're alive! ...and forgiven! And that should certainly
raise your pulse!

As the steady beat of the Church moves on, | pray you are taking advantage of all the things we have going on here to sustain
your healthy diet in Jesus. Be good to your heart! Thanks for all you do, enjoy the summer and, we'll see you in a few!

-P.G.



Exciting Times at Good
Shepherd

by Daniel Weiss, Stewardship Chair

Hello, friends. | have the joy of sharing our plans to
help GROW our congregation. With the freedom we
have from paying off our debt (thank you, again, for
helping so generously with this!), we are now able to
invest in building for our future in Oshkosh and the
surrounding communities. As head of the Strategic
Planning Committee, | have been blessed to see our
Council and members explore updating our building
and grounds and our Staffing Needs Sub-committee
discuss the next steps for growing our professional
staff.

We are at a point where we need YOU to keep the
momentum building. We will be sharing a survey link
in the weekly email for the next 2-3 weeks. The link
takes you to a VERY SHORT survey that will allow you
to tell us where you think our current and future
needs are. As our congregation has grown over the
past few years, the pastoral needs far outweigh what
one pastor can accomplish, so we are asking you to
identify which needs we should focus on as we begin
exploring the Call process.

Your responses are anonymous, but we are asking
for demographic information to help us understand
all ages and stages of our congregation. Each
communicant member of Good Shepherd is allowed
to complete the survey once. Yes, we want our high
school and college youth to weigh in, too! If you
don’t want to go online or if you and your spouse
share an email address, you may fill out a paper form
that can be returned to the office.

Please join me, the Board of Elders and the entire
Council in praying over this process, and especially,
that we know and follow God’s will. Thank you.

Daniel Weiss
Stewardship Chair

Summer Updates

by Chad Smith, Congregational President

Dear Good Shepherd family,

Wow did summer fly by! The family and | have spent many
hours at the baseball diamond with the boys. Great fun,
great friends, and great family time.

Hopefully you've been attending Sunday service and have
met some new folks. Please remember that we go back to
two worship services (8:00 am and 10:30 am.) after Labor
Day). The Council continues to work through strategic
planning as reported at the last Voters Meeting.

You'll notice some fresh dirt in front of church. Special
thanks to David Leinweber for helping us get the grass
started during the heat wave.

Please reach out if you have any questions or concerns.
May you appreciate the Lord Almighty who is our strength.
Chad Smith




Giving Cheerfully
by Fred Kirchenwitz, Head of Elders
At our last Voter's Meeting on June 26th we had a very "lively" |

discussion about money. Good Shepherd is in a very unique
position that most other churches are not. We have paid off the

mortgage on the building and find ourselves with some excess ﬁnn
funds, along with a lot of opinions on how they should be used. I-UVES
The Strategic Planning Committee has surveyed the

congregation and prioritized some of the categories where the A Jnvﬂ“_
church could use some improving. Everything from the lighting GWER

to the sound system, to painting the walls in the church proper. b
All are very worthwhile expenditures! Many of our members want 2 Corinliians 9:7

to donate specifically to these items, as was done with the new
sign out front. | would like to thank them all for their incredible
generosity, but | think it's important to look back and see how
we got this point.

Not too long ago, our church was in a very different financial and communicant position. Attendance was down, as were
our funds, and we were without a permanent pastor. The church went through the call process, and by a unanimous vote
we called Pastor Koepsell. Suddenly, Good Shepherd had a caring, dynamic preacher who could communicate with you if
you were aged 8 or 80. Word got out and soon people started coming to see what was going on at the corner of Westhaven
and 9th. Knowing Pastor Koepsell, he would be embarrassed and maybe even a little angry with me for portraying him in
this light. So to be clear, I'm not saying he is the ONLY reason that Good Shepherd is thriving, but | believe you can't deny
that the Holy Spirit is working through him! Pastor once told me that it's easy to be a pastor. Write and preach a good
sermon and love people and all the other stuff will fall into place. | believe that's true to a point, because our congregation
has grown so much that we are now at a membership number that is almost twice what most pastors handle and | see it
beginning to wear on him.

At the beginning of this letter | wrote about the Voter's Meeting and money and the opinions on how to spend it. In my
humble opinion | would like us to see if we could start the process of calling an associate pastor. Someone Pastor Koepsell
could work with to continue to further the ministry here at Good Shepherd. This is not something that will be easy or quick,
but most things worth having don't come easily or quickly. Unlike the expenditures | mentioned earlier, these are not a one
time purchase, but instead will become a line item in the budget. Many steps will need to be taken before this comes to
fruition. Steps like a needs assessment, a job description, and of course, whether it is it financially possible, just to name a
few.

2nd Corinthians 9: 7-8 says, "Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God
loves a cheerful giver. And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times,
you may abound in every good work." So that is my challenge to the congregation, that we may abound in every good work
and seriously look into what it takes to continue to move the ministry forward in regards to staffing and what each one of us
can do to make that happen.

In His service,
Fred Kirchenwitz



Encouraging One Another

by Sharon Leinweber, Fellowship Chair
Hello, Fellow Members of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church.

| hope that everyone is enjoying summer as it speeds by. Most are busy with activities for the kids, sports, family vacations,
and maybe even a little down time. | know that | could sure use some!

With so many things going on, it made me stop and wonder why Fellowship is so important at Good Shepherd. | did some
research (Google), some personal evaluation on why it is so important to me, and praying. There is a wealth of knowledge
out on the internet but | found that the following reasons really hit home with me:

Going forward | would encourage all members, old and new, to
visit a Fellowship Board meeting and see what we are involved in.
We meet the first Tuesday of the month at 6:30 pm. Please
consider stopping in and seeing what is happening. Hope to see
you soon!

Building Community: Fellowship provides an opportunity for church members to come together and build a sense of
community and belonging. It allows individuals to connect with others who share similar beliefs and values, fostering a
supportive and caring environment.

Spiritual Growth: Through fellowship, people can engage in discussions, Bible studies, and prayer groups, which
contribute to their spiritual growth and understanding of faith. Being part of a fellowship helps individuals strengthen
their relationship with God and deepen their faith.

Support and Encouragement: In times of joy or hardship, fellowship provides a support system. Church members can
encourage and uplift one another, share their struggles, and celebrate their achievements. This sense of support is
especially valuable during challenging times.

Sharing and Service: Fellowship often involves serving together in various outreach programs and community service
initiatives. It enables church members to collaborate in making a positive impact on the world around them and living
out the teachings of Christ.

Strengthening Relationships: Spending time together, engaging in social activities, and celebrating important events
create strong bonds between individuals. These relationships can extend beyond the walls of the church and foster a
sense of unity within the wider community.

Welcoming Newcomers: Fellowship plays a crucial role in welcoming newcomers to the church. It helps them integrate
into the congregation, make new friends, and feel at home in their new spiritual community.

Mutual Accountability: Fellowship allows church members to hold one another accountable in their faith journey. They
can challenge each other to live according to Christian principles and help each other stay true to their beliefs.

Celebrating Together: Fellowship provides opportunities to .
celebrate special occasions, holidays, and religious events as ﬁ"’d' lel us considen how we Ay I one

a united community. These celebrations reinforce the shared ansther on Toward leve and ?&Gd deeds,
identity and faith of the congregation.Overall, fellowship is a nol aivi ;
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August's Mission of the Month...

In August, Good Shepherd's mission money will go to support Pastor Stephen Wiesenauer and his family as they minister to
the people in Burma. Please take a moment to read about how God is working through this amazing family.

ANGER® Ministry Moments @@ iin
1l Pictures of God’s Love.in Action "=,
The Wiesenauer Family in Asia

VBS—In The Jungle

Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted. ~Matthew 5:4

In Burma, one of the biggest needs is for children’s uninterrupted
education and interaction with other children. Many parents are
too afraid to send their children to school due to the constant pas-
sage of fighter jets over the villages. They prefer to keep the chil-
dren within arm’s reach, effectively closing the local schools. In
early May, together with local teachers, we helped combat this
fear and bring joy in several villages through short VBS style pro-
grams called the Good Life Club. In five locations, both villages
and jungle camps, we reached over 600 children who came out to
see skits, sing, dance, play games and laugh. We helped encourage
them emotionally and spiritually. Fear has no home where chil-
dren are laughing and singing. Depending on the location, pro-
grams lasted 2 to 3 hours. After the children’s programs, Stephen
together with a local teacher had many opportunities to minister
to adults. They reached about 360 adults with separate preaching
and teaching programs. People were exceedingly hungry for God’s
word as the gospel brought peace and healing.
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Local Ranger teaching children actions to a song '
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In one location, Khuafo Village, about 60 villagers gathered and oy rs n e — dea‘-‘-;;ﬁé -~
talked openly about a bombing that killed 9 people in their village e iratrike {iued%ne people
in March. Through tears, one man talked about losing his two sis- ; O s
ters. Another talked about losing his wife and daughter. Another
cried as he said he missed his daughters Lenzi and Sofia. This was
the first time they had been able to talk openly about what hap-
pened. Several people told us our visit made them realize they are
not alone. The time we took to be with them and listen was a
powerful reminder that Jesus is always with them and listens to
their prayers. Talking about what happened, praying about it, and ot :
pointing to God’s promises brought them true peace and joy. A : i O, .

We are the Wiesenauer Family, Stephen and Krista and our chil- Displaced Peopl ar God’s Word in Chin State, Burma
dren Lydia, Josiah, Greta, and Micah. Our work is funded 100% by , : ¥ % [
the financial support of friends like you! Please pray and consider
regularly supporting the our mission. Visit our giving page to start
supporting us, subscribe to our newsletter, and become gospel

partners.

\ https://www.friendsnet.org/wiesenauer
E-Mail: StephenW@freeburmarangers.org
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Displaced children laugh as the; watch rangers be}forming a skit




Unleashing Some lI'un

by Nikole Vergin, Sunday School Superintendant

Late in July, VBS returned to Good Shepherd with a small but mighty crew of kids. The theme was "Pets Unleashed".
Thank you to all of the volunteers who gave of their time and talents. We also appreciate all of the donations from
congregation members. As you can see, a great time was had by all!

Returning Friday, September 8th 6:30-8:30 pm.
(Typically meets the 2nd Friday of every month)




LWML

by Jill Botsford, LWML

Greetings from your LWML. Well, the 2023 National Convention is
history. Mary and | came home energized and ready to serve the
Lord and the LWML with gladness. The picture on the right is of
the South Wisconsin LWML banner being marched in at the
opening ceremony. Such beautiful banners representing every
corner of the world were seen during this ceremony! God's Word is
being spread through these wonderful women. Ladies, remember
that you are all part of the LWML here at Good Shepherd.

This October we will be hosting the Fall Rally for our Zone 11 here
at our church. Please pray as we prepare for this. We could surely
use some extra help with hosting this. It's a great opportunity to
see what LWML is doing worldwide and even here in Oshkosh. We
are praying you will come and join us...our next meeting will be
September 12th at 6:30 p.m. If you have any questions or would
like to volunteer, please contact Mary Becker at 920-229-9561.

OUTDOOR
.. WORSHIP
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Mark your calendars. On Sunday, Aug 6th, we W|ll be holdmg our Sermon on the Green/Church Picnic. Church
service will start at 9:00 AM, with the picnic to follow. There will be activities for members of all ages including
a cornhole tournament, dunk tank, and bounce house.

Respectively submitted
Jill Botsford, LWML Secretary

Instead of bringing up the heavy folding tables from the church basement, we are looking for people to bring
light weight plastic 6' or 8' folding tables from home. If you are able to do so, please let Sharon Leinweber
(sharon.leinweber@yahoo.com) or the church office (church@oshkoshgoodshepherd.org) know. We are also
still looking for pop-up shade canopies for the picnic and players for the cornhole tournament. Sign up
sheets are in the atrium.




Music Ministry
by Cam Bedroske, Music Director
We give thanks to all of our musicians and choirs whose music blesses our worship. God is

the author/composer of music and we use it to give praise and thanks to Him. It is a voice
of joy and meditation!

Summer has been a time of rest from the large ensembles, choirs etc. That does not mean
that long range planning has not been happening.

Here are a few highlights:

¢ Planning for the church picnic - (Sunday, August 6th) We have booked a very special treat
for all of us and our friends. If you have been around for more than a few years, you will
remember the polka bands that lead our music/hymns at the occasional service. Well,
this year we will enjoy that again. We have booked a small, polka-style band!

Fall Scheduling - We will keep our current schedules for the large ensembles:
* First Rehearsals will be announced in Aug.
Chime Choir: Mondays 5:30-6:15p.m.
Adult Choir: Mondays 6:30-7:30p.m.
Children's Choir: Sundays 6:30-7:15p.m.
Concert/ Hymn Festival: Sunday Oct. 15th @ 3:00 pm. | am arranging for a Brass
ensemble and also a string ensemble. It will be a huge blessing.

L ]

P.S. Summer can also be a time to explore small ensemble singing or solo work. Contact
Cam if you would like to offer music this summer at 920-426-0533. | can find time or music
for you.

Official Acts

Baptized

Divina Meyers, daughter of Bryan & Elizabeth
May 14, 2023

i Schroeder, daughter of Jacob & Nicole
June 4,2023




Treasurer's Report

by Diane Flouro, Treasurer

| hope everyone’s summer is going well so far. During the Voter’s Meeting at the end of June, there were questions
about the Strategic Fund and what has already been collected. Included below are the designated funds we currently
have in our money market account. Below, | have listed the last two months of our financials as well as a listing of
what we currently have designated. If there are any questions on how we break things out, please let me know. |
would also like to ask if there are any investment folks in the congregation, to reach out to me so we can maybe invest
some of the monies we have that aren’t needed immediately.

| also wanted to let everyone know, Chris Feutz (Financial Secretary) and | figured out that we can use Shepherd’s Staff
for all donations that you may not be able to deduct for tax purposes (non-deductible). This includes giving through
your IRA RMDs (required minimum distributions). On your statements, you will see the contributions, but it will say it is
not deductible. We want to acknowledge all your generous donations but have been working out how we can do so.
Well, now we can®@! Again, if you have any questions about your statements, you can reach out to me or Chris Feutz.
We are hoping to run statements two times a year.

As always, remember you can also reach out to me regarding Joyful Response giving. If you prefer to use a credit card,
you can donate through Thrivent and they will pay all the fees. Here is the link:
service.thrivent.com/apps/ThriventChoiceMemberWeb/public/organizationSearchResults (it also can be found on our
Good Shepherd website, located under “Worship” then “Donation”). If you have any questions about either of these
topics, please let me know and | would be happy to discuss them. My cell phone is (920) 420-5841 or email at
flourodi@yahoo.com. Here is a summary of the designated funds and the last couple of months of giving/expenses:

GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN CHURCH GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN CHURCH
2023 TREASURER'S SUMMARY May 2023 |June 2023 June

Regular Giving 28,255.63 | 29,748.00 2023 MONEY MARKET DETAIL 2023

Strategic Fund 250.00 370.00 Memorial Fund-General 30,295.75

Mission 266.00| 275.00 Music-Choir Fund 1,609.33

Thrivent Dep 136001 5».00 Craft Fair Funds 1,675.00

g::z_m — 135381 5000 Youth Fund 8,555.93

Interest 86.55 86.32 Sign Fund 300.00

Scrip Income* 176.69 |  120.77 Technology Fund 1,857.54

Total Income 29,306.25 | 31,179.09 Landscaping Fund 1,444.80
Strategic Initiatives 300.00

Total Monthly Expenses 24,423.56 | 22,503.08 Strategic Fund for Lights/Sound 2,990.00
Building Fund 500.00

Monthly 2022 Budget 27,361.86 | 27,861.86 Undesignated Funds 24000

Monthly Expenses over (Under) Budget (3,438.30)| (5,358.78) TOTAL MONEY MARKET 50,168.35

West Point Bank Checking 43,970.34 | 45,957.73

West Point Bank Savings 6,868.05 | 4,791.79

West Point Bank Money Market 50,116.86 | 50,168.35

LCEF Savings 62,022.24 | 71,262.07

Correction for Savings amounts (Jan-Apr)



Council & Board Members

OFFICE

NAME

ADDRESS

TELEPHONE

PRESIDENT

CHAD SMITH

132 KEATON CT.
OMRO 54963

(262) 442-0061

VICE-PRESIDENT

KEVIN KONRAD

1735 Graber St
Oshkosh, W154901

(920) 279-7694

RECORDING
SECRETARY

LESLIE MASON

7177 CLARK POINT
RD. WINNECONNE,
WI 54986

(920) 858-0714

FINANCIAL
SECRETARY

CHRIS FEUTZ

3925 SUMMERVIEW
DR OSHKOSH WI
54901

(920) 420-4426

TREASURER

DIANE FLOURO

2981 HOMESTEAD
DR. OSHOSH, WI
54904

(920) 420-5841

BOARD OF
EDUCATION

JENNIFER CHARLES

1624 BURDICK 5T
OSHKOSH WI 54501

(414) 899-1730

ELDERS

FRED KIRCHENWITZ

1640 Deerfield Dr
OHKOSH WI 54904

(920) 420-5684

EVANGELISM

KEITH CASEY

1536 MILTON CIR.
OSHKOSH 54904

(785) 209-4781

FELLOWSHIP

SHARON LEINWEBER

2485 SHERIDAN ST
OSHKOSH WI 54901

(920) 216-4842

STEWARDSHIP

DANIEL WEISS

8252CTYRDE
OMRO, WI 54904

(920) 642 — 3990

TRUSTEE

CRAIG DREGER

5004 LEONARD
POINT RD_OSHKOSH
W1 54904

(920) 420 - 8751

HEATHER FREIBERG

910 CEAPE AVE.
OSHKOSH, WI 54901

(920) 509-9299

Pastoral Visits

Hospitalized? Or you desire a call? If you are going into the hospital, please call and let the office
know. We do not always receive information from the hospital in a timely manner so that the
appropriate visitation can be made. Also, hospitals can no longer release information about
admittance and room number, if you have not signed a waiver. If you want a home visit from
Pastor Koepsell, a call, or other service, please contact the church office with your request.

Donations/Classifieds

Before you donate an item to the church, please check with the
Church Council. They can assist in placement or find the best
use for your donated item. Don't forget to utilize the Classifieds
Section on our website. Check it out! There are several free
items listed. This is also a great place to sell items. Go to:

https://www.goodshepherdinoshkosh.com/classifieds.html

Thank you!
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Contact Information

Rev. Gregory A. Koepsell, Pastor
pastor@oshkoshgoodshepherd.org
Cell (763) 913-8445 - Call or text Pastor anytime

Krista Weiss, Office Manager

Office Hours: M-TH 8:00 am - 1:00 pm
Office (920) 231-0530
krista@oshkoshgoodshepherd.org

Web Site: goodshepherdinoshkosh.com
E-Mail Address: church@oshkoshgoodshepherd.org
» facebook.com/oshkoshgoodshepherd.org

Worship Services:
e Thursday - 6:30 pm
¢ Sunday-9:00 am (during summer)
e Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am (After Labor Day)

Coffee Hour & Refreshments
* Served every Sunday in Atrium after
worship service.

Bible Study
* Women's - Saturday mornings 8:30 am
¢ Men's - Saturday mornings 7:00 am

Sunday School
¢ Sundays at 9:15 am during the public
school year.



Aug 2
Aug 3
Aug 3
Aug 4
Aug 5
Aug 6
Aug 6
Aug 8
Aug 8
Aug 9
Aug 9
Aug 11
Aug 11
Aug 11
Aug 11
Aug 12
Aug 12
Aug 12
Aug 12
Aug 13
Aug 14
Aug 14

Birthdays

August September
Ralph Potratz Aug 14 Adam Leinweber Sepl Todd Nagler Sep 11 Beckett Vergin
Glen Lienhard Aug 15 Marilyn Kleinhans Sep2 Vivian Mittelstaedt Sep 13 Brody Koepsell
Dawn Makurat Aug 15 Ryan Nitzke Sep2 Gary Schmude Sep 14 Avarie Tritt
Howard Hoppe Aug 16 Howard Danula Sep3 Michael Kolb Sep 14 Beverly Ware
Lee Zuberbier Aug 18 Joan Warwick Sep3 Jerry Weber Sep 15 Dian Sheldon
Joann Behm Aug 19 Matthew Stinski Sep3 Jim Ziemer Sep 18 Janet Dunham
Doug Flouro Aug 21 Damien Bandelow Sep4 Milton Haskins Sep 18 Taylor Rodig
Josiah Charles Aug 21 Heather Freiberg Sep4 Carissa Ullrich Sep 19 Colin McDonald
Sharron Ziemer  Aug 21 Kiristin Schaick Sep5 Zachary Kiffmeyer Sep 21 Tina Nitzke
Kristin Mike Aug 22 Nathan McDonald Sep5 Beverly Zink Sep 23 Denise Ahlers
Lee Paris Aug 22 Alycia Mueller Sep 7 Brian Myers Sep 23 Rick Dittherner
Josiah Brunner Aug 24 Gwen Cooley Sep7 Kaitlyn Rock Sep 23 Kevin Dordel
Ellie Crowe Aug 24 Josephine Henriksen Sep7  Julie Toll Sep 23 Portia Weiss
Genie Kuble Aug 24 Jackie Kiffmeyer Sep8 Grace Martin Sep 24 Reagan Pope
Iris Lienhard Aug 25 Terri Ludwig Sep9 Gary Bunke Sep 25 Edward Huebner
Jessie McDonald Aug 27 Brayden Klauer Sep9 David Eichhorn Sep 26 Eric Smith
Judy Mehn Aug 27 Christopher Purath Sep9 Alexander Smith Sep 27 Dixie Hall
Pete Mehn Aug 28 Steven Pflanzer Sep9 Carson Steinbeck Sep 27 Seth McDonald
Kyla Werner Aug 30 Kiristie Zellner Sep 10 Paul Klatt Sep 27 Rev. Charles Reehl
Lynn Jarvenpaa Aug 31 Tim Hoversten Sep 10 Jodie Skadahl Sep 27 Wes Wojahn
Megan Bruss Aug 31 Jacob Stinski Sep 11 Kaley Koch Sep 29 Gerald Rivera
Shelley Collins Aug 31 Michelle Szweda Sep 11 Lauren Potratz
Wedding Anniversaries
August
Aug 1l Ed and Deanna Zimmermann (53) Aug 10 Rev._ Ch_arles a“f’ Kathy Re_ehl (60)
Aug2 David and Jane Eichhorn (43) Aug 14 B?njamm and Kimberly Heideman (19)
Aug5 Lee and Nancy Kantin (56) Aug 17 Michael and Ba_trbara !(olb (55)
Aug 6 Doug and Georgia Zuhlke (46) Aug 2l Steve and Terri '-}“,“'“9 (41) .
Aug7 Bill and Nancy Macksam (52) Aug 22 Thomas anc! Patricia Adamski (42)
Aug 8 Jason and Denise Ahlers (3) Aug 22 Heather Freiberg ‘-!\I“Id Jam.es (3)
Aug8 Adele Burke-Kaney and Steve (8) Aug 22 Fred and .]t_enny Kirchenwitz (36)
Aug 8 Ralph and Ericka Potratz (31) Aug 26  Glen and Iris Lienhard (51)
Aug 10 Tom and Ruth Nevers (60) Aug 29 Frank and Lynn Jarvenpaa (25)
September
Sep1l Charles and Justine Whittaker (3) e
. Sep 17 Mark and Patti Stinski (18)
Sep 6 Steven and Shelley Collins (26)
. Sep 18 Joe and Samantha Stephenson (3)
Sep 6  Christopher and Amanda Purath (9)
: Sep 20 Matthew and Theresa Bray (9)
Sep 8 Faulkner and Jennifer Charles (16) >
. Sep 21 Wade and Jennifer Foley (11)
Sep8 Adam and Amber Leinweber (11) . E :
. 4 Sep 21 Eric and Bianca Smith (21)
Sep8 Michael and Stacy Martin (23) )
] : Sep 28 Paul and Carilee Klatt (27)
Sep 10 Aaron and Kristy McMillan (18) ! .
Sep11—Howard and Joyce Hoppe (58) Sep 28 Lydia and Tyler Phillips (4)
Sep 29 Noah and Mandi Hinrichs (11)
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